
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE
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EX.275/08
CALDEWGATE/SHADDONGATE DEVELOPMENT 


BRIEF – SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter - The Local Plans and Conservation Manager reported (DS.147/08) on the Caldewgate/ Shaddongate Development Brief - Supplementary Planning Document.  He outlined the Council's statutory obligations under the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 to guide development within the district, including the provision of Supplementary Planning Documents to amplify Council planning policies.  He explained to Members that the opportunities for development highlighted in the report had been prepared in the context of existing planning policies within the Carlisle District Local Plan 2001-2016. 

The Local Plans and Conservation Manager further explained that the draft Development Brief also extended the urban design analysis work contained in the Urban Design and Public Realm Framework guide.  He informed Members that the Brief considered potential uses in the area of what was an important entrance gateway to the centre of the city.  He added that the mixed nature of the area created its own difficulties for ensuring compatability between neighbouring uses, which any future development would need to address.  

The Portfolio Holder for Environment and Infrastructure commented on the volume of work carried out in Caldewgate/Shaddongate following the 2005 floods and felt that this was an ideal time to work on a Development Brief for the area.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the Executive receive the draft version of the Supplementary Planning Document as circulated with report DS.147/08 and refer the Development Brief to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration prior to the Brief being released for consultation.

Reasons for Decision - 
To provide further guidance on policies contained within the Carlisle District Local Plan







